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MASSACHUSETTS HOUSING FINANCE AGENCY 

EMPLOYEES' RETIREMENT BOARD 

ONE BEACON STREET 

BOSTON, MA  02108 
(617) 854-1871, 1123 

 

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Members 

January 12, 2021    
 

The regular meeting of the Massachusetts Housing Finance Agency Employees’ Retirement Board was 

held via Zoom at 1:00 pm. 

 

Present via Zoom were: 

Andris Silins, Board Chairman 

Ping Yin Chai, Appointed Member 

Michael Fitzmaurice, Elected Member  

Antonio Torres, Elected Member  

Paul T. Hynes, Appointed Member 

 

Others present via Zoom: 

Joseph M. Petty, Executive Secretary 

Michelle Shinnick, Retirement Analyst 

 

Andris Silins called the meeting to order. 

 

UPON MOTION DULY MADE (PAUL HYNES) AND SECONDED (MICHAEL FITZMAURICE), it 

was voted: 

To approve the minutes of the December 8, 2020 meeting. (5-0 roll call).     

 

The bank reconciliations, budget and financial records were reviewed.  Andris Silins inquired whether 

there were any transactions out of the ordinary.  Joseph Petty noted that there were no transactions out of 

the ordinary.  

 

UPON MOTION DULY MADE (PAUL HYNES) AND SECONDED (ANTONIO TORRES), it was 

voted: 

 The retirements, refunds and transfer on the attached list were reviewed and approved along 

with the budget, retirement payroll, financial records and vouchers 2021001, and capital calls (5-0 

roll call). 

 

 

 

 

_________    _________        __________        __________        __________ 
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Joseph Petty reviewed a 3(8)(c) issue from the Town of Belmont that is questioning the calculation for 

one of our retirees.  The Belmont Retirement Board will provide additional information next month. 

 

Joseph Petty informed the Board that he will schedule fund company annual reviews over the year and 

was not able to schedule a company for this month. 

 

Joseph Petty informed the board that NCPERS Fall Conference February 2 & 3, 2021 which will be 

virtual at a cost of $300.00.  He also let the Board know that they will be seeing emails from PERAC 

regarding vendor disclosures.   

 

Joseph Petty reviewed training for Board Members and PERAC memos 34-39 and memos 1- 4.   

 

To adjourn the meeting at 1:35 pm (roll call 5-0). 

 

 

 

      

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Andris Silins - Board Chairman  

 

 

Michael Fitzmaurice – Elected Member 

 

 

Antonio Torres – Elected Member 

 

 

Ping Yin Chai, Appointed Member 

 

 

Paul T. Hynes – Member Appointed by Other Members 


